
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A special meeting was conducted by the President of FSCAP-Isabela Chapter – Mr. Republic 
Madamba among Senior Citizen Presidents of selected chapters to discuss their preparation of 
Elderly Filipino Week (EFW) Celebration this coming October 2014. Mr. Felix Mataverde, Gamu 
Chapter President is designated as Director General while Mr. Jaime Gelacio, San Mariano SC 
President and Mr. Joel Cuarisma – Cauayan President are designated as Vice-Chairmen for the said 
activity. The group agreed that the tentative schedule to celebrate the EFW will be from 1st – 2nd 
week of October depending on the availability of Governor Bojie Dy as Guest Speaker for the 
occasion to highlight the celebration. 

As agreed, there 
will only be twenty (20) 
participants per chapter to 
attend to this provincial 
affair. President Madamba 
emphasized to limit our 
participants considering the 
capacity of FNDY Sr. Hall to 
accommodate participants. 
As expected, there will be 
around 600-700 senior 
citizen participants. The 
activity shall kick-off with a 
parade by every chapter 
from the Provincial Senior 
Center to the Capitol FNDY 

Sr. Hall to be followed by a simple program. The group brainstormed on the parts of the program 
from opening prayer down to the closing remarks. Mr. Ester Ambatali, FSCAP – BOD emphasized that 
whatever agreements reached during the meeting shall be final and will be feedbacked on 
September 2, 2014 provincial FSCAP meeting to be held at Cordon, Isabela.  The meeting adjourned 
at 11:45 AM.     
 
         
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction of the two storey evacuation center is on going  



 To ensure the effective delivery of day care service program, Day Care Centers, Day Care 

Workers and other Barangay ECCD Stakeholders must undergo accreditation based on 

standards provided under AO No. 15, series of 2011, the PSWD on its role for 1st assessment 

visit, the municipalities of San Mariano, Reina Mercedes and Tumauini were visited initially.                                                


